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Dear Shareholder,

| am pleased to invite you to the 2023 Annual General Meeting (AGM) of AMCIL Limited (AMH or the
Company) which has been scheduled as follows:

Date: Thursday 12 October 2023
Time: 1.30pm Australian Eastern Daylight Time (AEDT)

The AGM will be held as a hybrid meeting providing shareholders with an opportunity to either attend
in person or to participate online.

To attend in person and engage with Directors, shareholders are invited to attend Dexus Place,
Level 6, 80 Collins St, Melbourne, Victoria, Australia.

If shareholders are attending online they must use the Computershare Meeting Platform to participate
in the meeting. To participate in the meeting, you can log in by entering the following URL
https://meetnow.global/M2DZ6QC on your computer, tablet or smartphone.

Shareholders who participate in the AGM online using the online platform are able to ask questions
via this platform and vote in real time.

Full details on how to lodge a proxy vote, attend and participate in the AGM are set out in our Notice
of Meeting.

Notice of Meeting

Please visit www.amcil.com.au to view and download our Notice of Meeting, Our Annual Report and
other meeting documents are also available on this webpage.

Proxy Form

If you are unable to join us for the AGM, we encourage you to lodge a vote prior to the meeting or,
alternatively, to appoint a proxy to attend either in person or virtually and vote on your behalf.
Enclosed with this letter is a hard copy of your Proxy Form which is personalised to you. Please
complete the Proxy Form if you would like to appoint a proxy to attend the meeting and vote on your
behalf. The Notice of Meeting sets out the various ways in which you can submit the Proxy Form.
Please note that for a proxy appointment to be effective, it must be received by 1.30pm (AEDT) on
Tuesday 10 October 2023.



Questions from shareholders

Shareholders will have a reasonable opportunity to ask questions at the AGM (including an
opportunity to ask questions of the Auditor) verbally or via the meeting platform.

As was the case last year, we also welcome shareholder questions in advance of the meeting. These
can be emailed to the Company at agm@amcil.com.au or enclosed with your returned Proxy Form if

you elect to return a hard copy.

On behalf of the Board, | thank you for your continuing support as a shareholder. We look forward to
welcoming you to our hybrid AGM either virtually or in person on 12 October 2023.

Yours sincerely

/MW

Rupert Myer AO
Chairman



